KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

April 14, 2012 at Our Lady of Fatima in Alcoa
Gathering

The meeting was opened by Lois Schering, leading the group in lighting the candle, prayer, and reflection.

Those present: Lois Schering, Dick Shriver, Aurora Gardner, and Toni Jacobs.  Also present was guest Micheline Parkey.
Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting.  Dick, Aurora, and Toni also reported that they had offered Palanca.

All present participated in Group Reunion. 

Secretary: Toni 

There were 2 changes and/or corrections to the minutes and the amended minutes were posted on the website. Motion made and seconded to accept the amended minutes. 
Treasurer: Debbie (absent) 
No report.
Pre Cursillo: Robb (absent)
No report.
Three Day (English): Aurora 

Aurora began a discussion regarding set up and clean up for the Cursillo Weekends. Sometimes only a few people are left to clean everything up and most, if not all of them have just participated on the weekend.  Discussed was how to better organize set up and clean up through one or two people who live near Apison. Micheline volunteered to be in charge of this committee. She will enlist the help of cursillistas to form a committee prior to the weekends.
Aurora also began a discussion concerning the need to have our own Cursillo property to avoid confusion and difficulties in borrowing some of the routine materials needed for each weekend. One such item, the tabernacle will be built by a cursillista. A monstrance was purchased by Deacon Bill Jacobs and is supposed to arrive about June 10th.  For all other items Dick suggested that a list be made and brought to the secretariat meeting in the hopes of asking cursillistas for help in obtaining the items. The other ideas were to have fundraisers and/or ask for donations during 4th day workshops.

It was noted that Angie has sent out an e-mail to her team members containing the names and positions of the team members as well as the confirmed dates for each team meeting. 
Three Day (Spanish): Beatrice (absent) 
Aurora brought to the secretariat’s attention the need to make placards for the candidates and team to be used during the cursillo weekends. These placards will be placed in the palanca chapel. There was also discussion about having a candidate deadline for the Spanish Women’s weekend.  
Post Cursillo: Dick

Dick reported that on July 14, 2012, from 10:00AM-12:00 noon, at St. John Newman, he has arranged to have an experienced outside parish representative speaker lead a workshop for the parish representatives in our diocese. Dick has a master list of cursillistas indicating what parishes they attend. He hopes to use this list to get more parish representatives.
“The Rooster Crows” was reported to be online the third week of April.

Dick noted that some minor changes can be made to the closing to make it run more smoothly. 
4th Day Workshop, English: Jim (Judy absent)

No report.
4th Day Workshop, Spanish: Alicia (absent) 

No report.

Music: Judy (absent) 
Lois reported that 2 male musicians who experienced the last weekend are willing to help with music on future weekends. She also noted that the women’s team has a musician on team.

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex (absent) 
No report.
Lay Director: Lois

Lois stated that she will attend the Regional Encounter on April 20-22 in Louisville, KY. Lois also reminded members of the National Cursillo Encounter on July 19-22 in Cincinnati, OH. Cursillistas can register on our Cursillo website.
New Business

Discussion was held as to whether kitchen crew should be included as team. 
Dick mentioned that he would like to work on an ecumenical Ultreya perhaps next year.

The English Coordinator of National Cursillo will be coming to visit the diocese of Knoxville Cursillo movement at St. Thomas Parish in Lenoir City sometime in June. He visits many dioceses so he cannot give an exact date until the time gets closer. Lois asks that each member of the secretariat prepare a report about their position on Secretariat stating what is going well and what needs improvement, in preparation for this visit.
The rector, David Campbell prepared a report about Cursillo #43 which was handed out.
Old Business

There are 6 Our Fourth Day booklets remaining. Lois will order more as it has been found to be helpful especially to new cursillistas.
The next Secretariat Meeting will be June 9, 2012, at St. Thomas Church in Lenoir City.

Respectfully submitted,

Toni Jacobs, Secretary 

